
Being Prepared 
7-26-15 AM 

 
“Be Prepared” is the motto of the US Boy Scouts. Perhaps we could say that it is a motto a 
Christian must have as well. There are four areas where Scriptures repeatedly tell us that we 
need to be ready or be prepared: 
 - with an answer – 2 Timothy 4:2, 2 Peter 1:12 
 - for worship to God – Exodus 19:11, 34:2 
 - for service to God – Titus 3:1, 2 Corinthians 9:3-5 
 - for Jesus return – Matthew 24:44, Luke 12:40 
 
“Be Prepared” with an answer. “Sanctify Christ as Lord in your hearts, always being ready to 
make a defense to everyone who asks you to give an account for the hope that is in you, yet 
with gentleness and reverence” (1 Peter 3:15). Here we are told to be ready to provide an 
answer to anyone who inquires of our faith. We can find how we prepare ourselves in II 
Timothy 2:15 – by studying the Scriptures and having a grasp of their content.  
 
“Be Prepared” to worship God. “The LORD also said to Moses, "Go to the people and 
consecrate them today and tomorrow, and let them wash their garments; and let them be 
ready for the third day, for on the third day the LORD will come down on Mount Sinai in the 
sight of all the people.”” (Exodus 19:10-11). When Israel first gathered to worship God, they 
were commanded to take three days to prepare themselves to engage God. Too often today we 
come to worship without having prepared ourselves. We have the wrong mindset, we are 
sleepy from staying out and up too late, or we have other things on our mind. In Hebrews 
10:22-24 we are told to prepare for the assembly spiritually and physically.  
 
“Be Prepared” to serve God. “Remind them to be subject to rulers, to authorities, to be 
obedient, to be ready for every good deed, to malign no one, to be peaceable, gentle, showing 
every consideration for all men” (Titus 3:1-2). Paul told Titus to tell us that we need to be ready 
for service to God. How can we be prepared? By removing those things in our lives that hinder 
us, as described in Matthew 7:3-5.  
 
“Be Prepared” for His return. "You too, be ready; for the Son of Man is coming at an hour that 
you do not expect" (Luke 12:40). Jesus is coming, and that day is closer that when we first 
believed. We are told that we need to remind one another of this. How can we be prepared? In 
Matthew 25:1-13 we find the parable of the ten virgins; we need to learn from the five wise 
virgins that we need to be prepared in our lives to wait as long as it takes for Jesus to return.  
 
There is a terrible price to being caught off guard. It is shameful to be without an answer. It is 
unacceptable to be unable to worship because we do not prepare ourselves to assemble. It is 
condemnable by God to be unable to serve because we have failed to examine ourselves. But 
above all, if we have not live our lives mindful of His return, we may find ourselves unable to 
enter into eternal life.  
 


